
Atlantic Boulevard (Monument 
Road to Anniston Road)
Jacksonville, Duval County, Florida

FIN 440552-3DISTRICT TWO

HYBRID PUBLIC HEARING

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is considering a safety project to reduce collisions along 
Atlantic Boulevard. The proposed project includes installation of a raised median along Atlantic Boulevard from 
Monument Road to Anniston Road in place of the existing two-way left-turn lane; resurfacing and restriping 
the asphalt pavement within the entire project limits (just east of Monument Road through the Anniston Road 
intersection); marking all four pedestrian crosswalks at the intersection of Atlantic Boulevard and Anniston 
Road with “Special Emphasis” crosswalk markings; and constructing an opening in the raised median near 
Library Road to allow full access for emergency vehicles from Fire Station 30. 

To provide citizens with an opportunity to share input on the proposed changes, FDOT will host a hybrid public 
hearing Tuesday, November 17, 2020, online at nflroads.com/VPH or by phone at (631) 992-3221, 
access code 421-531-939. Citizens who are unable to participate virtually or by phone may attend the 
hearing in person at the FDOT Urban Office Training Center, 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204. An 
informal open house will be held from 4 to 6 p.m., during which attendees may ask questions and discuss the 
project with members of the project team. A formal public comment period will begin at 6 p.m. 

Both virtual and in-person participants will be given equal opportunity to ask questions and make oral 
statements that will become part of the public hearing record. Persons who wish to submit written statements 
or other exhibits may do so prior to or during the hearing in the comments section at nflroads.com/VPH. 
Citizens may also submit questions, statements and other exhibits by sending them to Nick Hope P.E., Project 
Manager, via email at Nick.Hope@dot.state.fl.us or traditional mail at 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 
32204. All exhibits or statements postmarked on or before November 27, 2020 will become part of the public 
hearing record. Project-related documents are currently available for review at nflroads.com/VPH.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family 
status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or who 
require translation services (free of charge) should contact Sara Pleasants at least seven days prior to the 
hearing at sara.pleasants@dot.state.fl.us or (904) 831-3368. 

Tuesday, November 17
Open House: 
4 to 6 p.m.

Public Comments:
6 p.m.

In person:
FDOT Urban Office 

2198 Edison Avenue
Jacksonville, FL 32204

Online: nflroads.com/VPH

By phone: 
(631) 992-3221, 

access code 421-531-939




